
 

 

    

           

           

           

           

            
 

 
 

 

 

June 11, 2017 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 
 

Sacred Liturgies 

June 11 – Solemnity of the Holy Trinity  

7:30 a.m. People of Sts. Cyril & Methodius  

9:30 a.m. Jack & Madlyn Cloutier 

June 12 – Monday  

6:30 a.m. Minnie Vera 

10:00 a.m.  Dorothy Rybak (Nursing Home) 

June 13 – Tuesday  

6:30 a.m. Pat Kurtz 

June 14 – Wednesday  

6:00 p.m. Joseph & Lylie Michna 

June 15 – Thursday  

6:30 a.m.  Charlie & Annie Pavelka and 

  Robert Pavelka 

June 16 – Friday  

8:00 a.m. Russell Kurtz 

June 17 – Saturday 

5:00 p.m. Spiritual Bouquet for Fathers 

June 18 – The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ  

7:30 a.m. Spiritual Bouquet for Fathers 

9:30 a.m. Spiritual Bouquet for Fathers 
 

 



The Solemnity of the Holy Trinity 

Trinity Sunday is a moveable feast 

celebrated a week after Pentecost 

Sunday.  Trinity Sunday honors 

the most fundamental of Christian 

beliefs—belief in the Holy Trinity. 

The fundamental dogma, on which 

everything in Christianity is based, is that of the 

Blessed Trinity in whose name all Christians are 

baptized. The feast of the Blessed Trinity needs to be 

understood and celebrated as a prolongation of the 

mysteries of Christ and as the solemn expression of 

our faith in this triune life of the Divine Persons, to 

which we have been given access by Baptism and by 

the Redemption won for us by Christ. 

 

The human mind can never fully understand the 

mystery of the Trinity. The dogma of faith which 

forms the object of the feast is this: There is one God 

and in this one God there are three Divine Persons; 

the Father is God, the Son is God, the Holy Spirit is 

God. Yet there are not three Gods, but one, eternal, 

incomprehensible God! The Father is not more God 

than the Son, neither is the Son more God than the 

Holy Spirit. The Father is the first Divine Person; the 

Son is the second Divine Person, begotten from the 

nature of the Father from eternity; the Holy Spirit is 

the third Divine Person, proceeding from the Father 

and the Son. Although we cannot fully fathom this 

sublime truth, we can submit humbly and say: Lord, I 

believe, help my weak faith. 

Excerpts from catholicculture.org 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Message from the Parish Vocations Committee: 

This past week our parish was privileged to host six 

seminarians from our diocese. They spent the week 

participating in various liturgies and ministries. They also 

assisted with the programs for youngsters attending 

Kids Kamp. With their presence the youth got to know 

them personally and made connections with them 

they will probably not soon forget. Whereas previously 

they only saw their pictures on diocesan vocations 

posters they are now able to have that personal 

connection with these individuals. One cannot help 

but hope and pray that seeds for future vocations may 

have been planted in our parish this week. 

 On behalf of the parish and the Vocations 

Committee, thanks are extended to everyone who 

helped welcome the seminarians and everyone who 

provided services, food, or helped in any way to make 

their stay in Shiner a memorable one. 

 
 

 
 

Father’s Day is June 18: A Spiritual 

Bouquet of Masses will be offered 

in our church for fathers. To include 

your father in this spiritual gift, 

please use the form available in 

the foyer of church. Father’s Day cards are available at 

the parish office for $1.00. 
 

 
 

 

Adoration Chapel Notes 

Open Hours:  There is a need for someone to fill hours on 

Thursdays:  7:00 to 8:00 p.m. and from 4:00 – 5:00 a.m.  

(every other week). Call the parish office at 594-3836 if 

you can take one of these hours. 

 

July and August Ministry Schedules can be found at the 

church entrances and on our parish website.  
 

 
 

 

 

Catholic HEART Workcamp:  Please keep in your prayers 

the 42 high school students and 8 adults who will be 

traveling to Oklahoma City to attend Catholic HEART 

Workcamp from June 18 - June 23.  Father Bryan will be 

accompanying the youth as well as Youth Director, Kim 

Ulcak.  Catholic HEART Workcamp is about SERVICE, 

CONNECTION and LOVING OTHERS. CHWC started in 1993 

and provides parish youth groups, teens and adult 

leaders service opportunities to restore homes and 

HEARTS, feed the hungry, lift the spirits of children, bring 

joy to the elderly and disabled and offer assistance while 

partnering with social agencies. It is a youth friendly Christ 

centered Week of caring for others. Catholic HEART 

Workcamp faithfully and enthusiastically serves the 

Roman Catholic Church and its teachings and is an 

excellent opportunity to “love the least of these”. 

 

 

SAINTS CYRIL & METHODIUS CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Church of the Diocese of Victoria in Texas 

306 S. Avenue F, Shiner, Texas 77984-8208 

Parish Office:  361-594-3836          Fax:  361-594-2850         Email: rectory@sscmshiner.org  

Church Website: www.sscmshiner.org                      Diocesan Website: www.victoriadiocese.org 
 

The Most Rev. Brendan J. Cahill, S.T.D., Bishop                                                         Bishop Emeritus David Fellhauer  

The Rev. Bryan Heyer, Pastor                   Deacon:  The Rev. Mr. Joe Machacek  

         

https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-pentecost-sunday-542478
https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-pentecost-sunday-542478
mailto:rectory@sscmshiner.org
http://www.sscmshiner.org/
http://www.victoriadiocese.org/


 
KJT Society #20 will meet Sunday, June 11 at 1:30 p.m. in 

the PAC. Youth activities will be discussed. 

 

Bible Study:  Monday, 8:00 a.m. in PAC.  

 

K.C. Meeting and Family Night: 

Officers Meeting, Thursday, June 15, 6:00 p.m. 

Family Night, Thursday, June 15, beginning with  social 

at 6:30 p.m. and meal to be served at 7:00 p.m. All 

members and their families are invited. 

 

Laudate Dominum:  Enjoy your break.  Next 

Mass: Sunday, July 16 at 9:30 a.m. Next rehearsals:  

Mondays, July 3 & 10 at 7:00 p.m. 

  

Totus Tuus Chorum and Brass Quartet and Clarinet Duo:  

Thank you, thank you, thank you for all your time and 

hard work!  See you in August. 

 
 

 
Diocesan Office of Youth Ministry –Summer Activities 

June 24 – July 2: Rocky Mountain High Retreat 

July 2 – 5:  Quo Vadis? 11th Annual Vocation Camp 

For information go to victoriadiocese.org or contact Kim 

Ulcak at 594-3234. 

July 9 – 12: St. Joseph the Worker Work Camp, Victoria.  
   







Flowers on the Altar 

In Memory of Jack & Madlyn Cloutier by Family 

 

Church Bulletin 

In Memory of Father Patrick Fidgeon  

By Dennis & Marilyn Mraz 

 

 Children’s Bulletin 

By Shiner Knights of Columbus Council #3081 
 

 Adoration Chapel Candles 

In Memory of Deceased Members of 

Couvillon and Maillet Families 
 

Sanctuary Candles 

In Memory of Living and Deceased Members of  

KJT Society #20.  
 

 Memorial Candle for the Unborn 

Martinsen Family 
 

Vocations Cross  

Bert & Jyi Steen and Family 
 



 

 

The Picnic Auction Report can be found at the 

church entrances and on our parish website. The 

auction sales totaled $62,152.50. A special thank you 

goes to all the auction donors and buyers.  Other 

Picnic results will be made available as soon as they 

are completed. 
 



 
Our Gifts to God This Week 

         Envelopes ............................................    $  7,056.00 

         Loose Collections...............................    $  1,138.20   

 Repair Fund .........................................    $     504.00 

 


 
Parish Festivals 

June 11: St. Mary’s. Stew & sausage dinner, music, auction, 

country store, games, hamburgers. 

June 11: St. Rose, Schulenburg. Fried chicken & sausage 

dinner, music, auction, games, hamburgers, Mexican food. 

 

 
 

 

 

Blood Drive, Sunday, 

June 25, from 8:30 to 

11:30 a.m. in the church 

parking lot. The South 

Texas Blood & Tissue 

Center is urging all those 

who are able to please 

give blood to help meet 

the shortage of blood that occurs in the summer.  Plan 

now to take time to give blood on Sunday, June 25. 
 
 

 
 
 

10 Day Pilgrimage to Barcelona, Spain, Lourdes and 

Fatima with Rev. Eddie Winkler and others, September 12-

21, 2017. $3,399 from San Antonio.  Contact Father Eddie 

at 361.865.3568 or ewinkler57@aol.com for more 

information or pick up a brochure from our church foyer. 
 

 
 

 

 

The Emmaus Center: Counseling in the Catholic 

Tradition. The center, located at 1908 N. Laurent St., 

Suite 140, Victoria, offers a grief group meeting on 

Mondays from 5:30 – 6:30 p.m.  To make other 

counseling and spiritual direction appointments go to 

emmauscounselingcenter.com or call 361-212-0830. 
 

 
 

 

 

Many couples struggle in a marriage, but are not 

willing to give up on each other.  There is hope. 

Retrouvaille is a program designed to help struggling 

marriages regain their health. It helps a husband and a 

wife rediscover or re-awaken the love, trust and 

commitment that originally brought them together. 

The program is highly successful in saving hurting 

marriages, even bringing reconciliation to couples 

who have already separated or divorced.   

Retrouvaille is a peer ministry made up of volunteer 

couples that can help you learn the tools of healthy 

communication, build intimacy and heal, just as they 

have done in their own marriages.  For more 

information about the Victoria August 4-6, 2017, 

Retrouvaille Weekend, contact John or Jennifer 

Vincent (361) 580-2770 or email: jbvjov@sbcglobal.net 

or visit the web site at www.HelpOurMarriage.com. 

 

 
 

 

 

NFP (Natural Family Planning): 

Contact:  David or Annie Coffey at (361) 579-8464 

Location: Holy Family, Victoria, Auditorium             

Time: 6:00-8:00 p.m. 

Dates: July 17, August 14, September 11 

Cost:  The cost for class materials is $65.  

The Creighton Model Fertility Care  System (CrMS) 

featuring NaPro TECHNOLOGY™ is a system designed 

for women to learn how to monitor, maintain and 

evaluate their procreative and gynecologic health for 

their entire reproductive life based on observations of 

their own biological markers.  Contact Susanne Koch 

at susannekoch614@gmail.com (979) 488-4528 for 

questions. The Renew Center is a team of practitioners  

whose website is a great resource at 

www.renewfertilitycare.com for anyone with questions 

about NFP, infertility or women’s gynecologic health in 

general (teens and single women included). 

 

mailto:ewinkler57@aol.com
mailto:jbvjov@sbcglobal.net
http://www.helpourmarriage.com/
mailto:susannekoch614@gmail.com
http://www.renewfertilitycare.com/

